


[bookmark: _Hlk19087846][bookmark: _Hlk16495365]TOWN OF GIBRALTAR
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
Wednesday, January 3, 2024
GIBRALTAR TOWN CENTER
4097 HIGHWAY 42, FISH CREEK WI 54212
7:00 PM 

Approved: 
Call to order:  Steve Sohns called the regular meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance
Roll call/quorum:
Board members present: Chair Sohns, Supervisor Merkel, Supervisor Birmingham, Supervisor Selenica, Supervisor Chomeau
Board member(s) absent: None
Adopt agenda: Motion: (Merkel Selenica) to approve the agenda as presented. Carried. 
[bookmark: _Hlk134030500]Approve minutes of previous meeting(s): Motion:(Birmingham Selenica) to approve December 6, 2023, minutes with changes:  lines 45 and 46: We have some asbestos to remove from the house and then we will have the fire department do some training with a burn. Lines 21 and 22 change to: she has completed election training as well.  Lines 36 and 37 add “annex” Carried  
Motion to approve minutes November 20, 2023 (Birmingham, Selenica) Carried
Motion to approve minutes December 11, 2023 (Birmingham, Selenica) Carried
Motion to approve minutes December 14, 2023 (Birmingham, Merkel) Carried
Committee/Commission Reports: 
Parks & Lands: Chair Buske nothing new
Fire Department/EMR: Chief Bertges provided a written report: 
Significant events: Passenger van caught on fire, New Years Eve. No injuries
Projects: ISO (Insurance Service Office) is scheduled for a visit in mid-January. Continuing with community emergency response team and K9 search and rescue. We are working with the new emergency manager for emergency planning and response. We are starting our closeout for the Assistance to Fire Fighter Grant for a breathing air compressor, we should be receiving the last of our reimbursement soon. Events: February 2024:  USCG Ice rescue tabletop and open water rescue training. 
Police Department: Chief Roesch attended Shop with a Cop at our local Target. There were about 30 kids that attended. Each kid received a Christmas tree and was able to shop for their families.  Chief Roesch still has no ETA on the base radio that the lightning took out several months ago, Motorola has not given a date yet. Currently he is working on the State audit. New tires were installed on the squad car in December. 
VFC: Lancaster reported:  January getting memberships in and getting things set for our 2024 marketing plan and Winterfest in February 2024.  
Noble House: Buske reported: The newsletter is out. Efforts are going towards “Everything Chocolate.” If anyone wants to volunteer, bake or make candy for this event, let Laurie at the Noble house know. 
Airport: Drajesk reported: We had a busy year, with over 1008 arrivals at the airport this past year. We have just signed off on the long-range plan which includes the new hangars that will be built, the timeframe is the middle of March 2024. If the fire department would like to do a training burn of the house, please let them know.  We are looking at mid-July for construction on the hangars, we have four out of six hangars with letters of intent and deposits on them. The masterplan was a lot of work. The work was worth it as the plan maximizes the amount of square foot of the airport.  The Friends group submitted a grant request for six E bikes and charging stations with destination Door County. There is a potential in the future for other municipalities to have a network of E-bikes. 
Watershed: Nothing new.
Planning Commission: Planning Commission did not meet in December 2023. Next meeting is in January 2024.
Harbor Commission: Harris reported we have sent out renewals for slips and mooring, they are due back on January 15, 2024. We have also been working with Travis on the RFP for the docks. We have it narrowed down to a few and will discuss at our next Harbor meeting. West dock leases are on the agenda for tonight. 
Room tax:  Thyssen reported:  Year end and delinquent accounts were discussed. 
Building Committee: No new report  
Coastal Byways: Gutschow reported that there was not a meeting in December, next meeting is January 15, 2024. 
Broadband Ad-Hoc Committee: No update.
Clerk: Gutschow reported that she is continuing to learn her new duties every day. She is also currently working on department of revenue training for licenses. 
Treasurer: Cain-Bieri reported that the Town office is very busy this time of year and our financial audit is January 15, 2024. Taxes went out.  Please be patient with us, it takes time to get all the licenses, renewals, etc. We were able to get a 5.5% rate on all of our accounts, on the funds for the TID which is a big deal and is earning a good amount of money. 
Administrator: Thyssen reported that he attended a multi municipality meeting with attendees from our legislators, area hospitals and a representative from the Governor’s office in Egg Harbor regarding how each community in Door County is working on their trails and the possibility of interconnectivity of the trails. Construction wrapped up for the year on Hill Street and Bluff Lane. In March construction will start again and be done by May; we are on budget for this project. Site prep is completed on the TID interceptor. Staff are setting up meetings to prepare for Winterfest. We had issues with our streetlights after the last lightning strike, so we are adding a new system that allows us to control the lights via cell phone. Our audit is January 15, 2024, the treasurer will be very busy with this. The maintenance department has begun ditch brushing as well as cutting back trees. Maintenance is also working on the building committee’s list of repairs. 
Chairman: Sohns welcomed Sam Watson from the Pulse, back.  Sohns wished everyone a Happy New Year. Tac meeting update: there will be a hearing on January 15, 2024, to decide on 3 bills:  One is for the ability of towns to break away from county zoning, another for a town fix bill and a bill to help towns next to cities with annexation issues. 
Public Comment: None
Schedule Joint meeting with the Planning Commission and the Town Board the board decided on January 22, 2024, at 6pm to have their joint meeting. 
Approval of Commercial dock lease for Sister Bay Scenic Boat Tours Harris stated that he wanted to bring our docks up to the rates of neighboring docks. Motion to approve (Merkel, Birmingham) Carried
Approval of Commercial dock lease for Fish Creek Boat Rentals Motion to approve (Merkel, Selenica) Carried
Consideration to revoke/amend Ord 2022-34 adopting a transportation utility Motion to revoke ordinance 2022-34 adopting a transportation utility today. (Birmingham, Sohns) Gloria Heck asked about the Supreme Court decision regarding the traffic utility.  Bob Gagan, the town’s attorney, answered that legally the Town can have the traffic utility and maintain it. Kathy Diltz Gibraltar Rd. asked whether we are we running the risk of having to pay it back, she heard that other counties have had to? Bob Gagan, the town attorney stated he has not heard that, nor does he know about any other counties. Jeff Heck stated that a tax levy means you can use the money from the tax levy for anything, however this traffic utility fee is restricted to just the roads. Doesn’t it make more sense to keep the traffic utility fee?  Dave Harris said the TUF is a fair way to pay for our roads. Discussion occurred. 
Roll call vote: Supervisor Birmingham- Aye, Chairman Sohns-Aye, Supervisor Chomeau Aye, Supervisor Selenica- Nay, Supervisor Merkel- Nay. Motion passed 3-2 Carried.
Payment of bills Motion to approve the payment of bills as presented, (Selenica, Sohns) Carried
Adjourn: Motion to adjourn at 8:14p.m. (Birmingham, Selenica) Carried			
Respectfully submitted,
Cyndi Gutschow, Clerk


2 | Page

